
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 9TH, 2017 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, November 9th, 2017.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember the victims across the US who have been in dire situations and always for our soldiers overseas.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present




Ryan Orton – absent
Also present was Attorney for the Town Karen Hagstrom.
PUBLIC HEARING – 2018 PRELIMINARY BUDGET

Supervisor Norton made a motion to close the regular meeting and go into the scheduled Public Hearing on the 2018 Preliminary Budget.  Councilwoman Weinberger seconded the motion and it carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.  The supervisor stated that the budget had been circulated and welcomed any comments in anticipation of reviewing it.
Mel Eiger, Hunns Lake Road Attlebury Hill – asked what the percentage of tax savings was.  The supervisor replied that the document spoke for itself.  Mr. Eiger replied that he hadn’t seen the document.
Wendy Burton, 628 Hunns Lake Road – spoke on the cutting of the Town Clerk’s budget, the Saturday hours, a camera in her office and the unappropriated funds used to lower the budget.

Ritamary Bell, 53 Grist Mill Lane – speaking as Town Clerk, again asked the Board to restore her deputy clerk hours to 20 hours per week and to hire a new deputy to replace the resignation of the former deputy.
Mel Eiger – asked if the Board had any responses to the comments or the reasoning behind some of the cuts, or keep us in the dark.  Brief discussion and after being interrupted several times by Mel Eiger, the supervisor called Mr. Eiger out of order.  Councilman D’Agostino stated that budget meetings had been held and the dates posted for the public to attend and that all the items were discussed and debated by the board however Mr. Eiger never attended.  Mr. Norton reminded the Board that they were only there to listen, but further down on the agenda was the matter of the budget adoption, which might be discussed.  Mr. Norton then made a motion to close the Public Hearing, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.  A motion to go back into the regular meeting was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.  Motion carried.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 

Mel Eiger, Attlebury Road and Hunns Lake Road – No one contacted him about a recent election mailing stateing that he supported the Democratic party.  The supervisor responded that the election is over and that we are here to discuss town matters, after being interrupted several times again by Mel Eiger the supervisor again stated that he was out of order due and to stop the continual harassment, stop interrupting and bickering.

Mollie McMurray, Shelley Hill Road – we’re all here as Stanford residents and need to work together.  Was the first time she ever stood to speak and would like the comments to stay on the business at hand, respect each other, stop bickering and wants it to stop.  We are all US and town citizens and need to be proud of that, and added that she was very upset.

Duffy Layton, 6 Hunns Lake Road – attended the Monday night workshop along with many other Business Assoc. members and had some good discussion with the Board but did not see the matter on the agenda for further discussion.  The supervisor responded that the matter would be added to the agenda after input from the attorney with Councilman D’Agostino stated that he would be making that motion to include Duffy Layton’s items on the agenda.

Wendy Burton, Hunns Lake Road – asked that the Board consider adding a second Privilege of the Floor for comments at the end of the meeting.

REPORTS: 










            Councilwoman Eurich was unable to go to the ZBA meeting.
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Councilwoman Weinberger stated that the Rec. Commission meeting was postponed until Nov. 22nd.

Councilman D’Agostino reported from the Planning Board that Mr. Davis of Shalvoy Farms was requested to get a site plan and an aerial overlay, a lot line alteration from the Larsons’ was classified as a minor subdivision, and Carmelo Ando’s lot line alteration needed more research.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT:
The supervisor when discussing how the budget was put together said he talked to everyone except the town clerk because he could not go into the town clerks office because the clerk had been making certain derogatory comments about the supervisor and the republicans running in the 2017 election. As a result, the supervisor was forced to submit a complaint to the Dutchess County Human Resources Dept. in Poughkeepsie. Then he indicated he did not have much to report other than the completion of an application to renew Cablevision’s airing the Board meetings on Wednesdays at 9 AM on channel 6, and added that we were the only town doing it.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino to accept the agenda, with the Mr. D’Agostino requesting that Noller Way be added as New Business #5.  With this agenda item added, a roll call vote was then held:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. ADOPT 2018 BUDGET: Joseph Norton made a motion to adopt the 2018 Preliminary Budget as the Final Adopted Budget, seconded by Mark D’Agostino who again noted that all the budget meetings were posted for the public to attend but unfortunately no one did.  After a brief statement by the supervisor, the motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.
2. 2018 HIGHWAY MATERIAL BIDS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to accept all bids and award to the “lowest responsible bidder” as well as to reserve the right to utilize the next lowest bidder of an item in case the lowest bidder cannot meet the quality or quantity required.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.
3. PURCHASE LASERJET PRINTER: A required upgrade to the Town’s financial software, RDA, made the current printer obsolete.  A motion to purchase a new LaserJet printer from BAS for $320 was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to approve the Minutes of the October 9th Workshop meeting as written.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.


A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Linda Eurich, to approve the Minutes of the October 12th Board meeting as written.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.


A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to approve the Minutes of the October 17th Special Meeting / Budget Workshop as written.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.


A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to approve the Minutes of the October 30th Special Meeting / Budget Workshop as written.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.

5. NOLLER WAY: After the Board spoke with the Business Association at Monday night’s workshop, the Board members consulted with Attorney for the Town Karen Hagstrom.  After lengthy discussion, the Attorney stated that she needed more time and had several questions before giving the Town Board her opinion on this matter.  As the Board then could not give a definitive answer, Mark D’Agostino stated that they would consider the three aspects of this
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project with an open mind and the Board seemed to concur that if these were legally feasible, it could be done.

With no Executive Session required, a motion to adjourn at 8:10 PM was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – absent.

_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

